REGINA COELI / ST. PAUL

2 Harvey Street * Hyde Park, NY 12538 Mulford Avenue * Staatsburg, NY

Phone: 845-229-2134 * FAX: 845-229-1668 * Web: www.reginacoelihydepark.com * Email: frontdesk@reginacoelihp.org

FIFTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME - JULY 16, 2017

Served By Rev. Michael Morris Pastor---------ext. 103 michael.morris@archny.org Fr. Thomas Lutz In Residence..... Fr. Leo Prince, Ph.D.....weekend associate **Deacon Frank Gohl-----**ext. 150 deaconfrank@reginacoelihp.org Deacon Gerard T. Lindley-----ext. 151 deaconjerry@reginacoelihp.org Deacon Mark P. O'Sullivan-----ext. 152 deaconmark@reginacoelihp.org **Deacon Peter M. Dalmer**-----ext. 153 deaconpeter@reginacoelihp.org Deacon Ken Briskey----ext. 154 deaconken@reginacoelihp.org **Deacon James Hayes Parish Staff** Angela Garzetta Parish Secretary----------ext.100 frontdesk@reginacoelihp.org Walter Jones Facilities Manager----ext. 196 **Faith Formation** Mrs. Kathie Depew-----845-229-9139 Coordinator, Faith Formation Programs mrskdepew@reginacoelihp.org Welcome to the Parish Community of Regina Coeli/St. Paul's! A warm welcome is extended to all who have come to Regina Coeli/St. Paul's this weekend to join together in this community of worship and praise to Almighty God. We are grateful to our faithful parishioners who come here every weekend and ask you to officially register if you have not. Also we welcome our neighbors and guests who visit us occasionally and want you to know that you are always welcome! If any of the below choices pertain to you, complete the information below and drop in the offertory basket or stop by the -----THANK YOU!-----Name Address Send me Catholic New York Would like to register ____Send Offertory Envelopes _Need to speak with a priest Moving, remove from parish census



MONDAY, JULY 17

9:00am Anna & Patrick Eramo, Dorothy & Thomas Spadaro

TUESDAY, JULY 18 - ST. CAMILLUS de LELIS 9:00am John Falconi

9:00am John Falconi **WEDNESDAY, JULY 19**

9:00am Rudolph & Irene Shemain

THURSDAY, JULY 20 - ST. APOLINANS

9:00am Bernadette Miller

FRIDAY, JULY 21 - ST. LAWRENCE OF BRINDISI

9:00am Gregory Braun

Saturday, JULY 22 - ST. MARY MAGDALENE

9:00am Bernice Manning 5:00pm Bernice Manning

Sunday, JULY 23 - 16TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

7:30am Special Intention – Fr. Leo Prince 9:00am Martin & Catherine Cafferky 9:30am Dec'd Members of Lewis Family

11:30am Joseph Lafalce

Intentions are available for each of the 6 candles that burn in The Adoration Chapel. The stipend for 1 week is \$25. If you would like to arrange for a candle intention, call the rectory office, and we will be happy to help you.

Week of JULY 17 - JULY 22

- *Special Intention President Donald Trump
- *Special Intention For the Unborn
- *Special Intention The Stanton Family
 Intentions Available for the above dates

Please pray for all priests and deacons Make a Difference In the World! REVEREND PETER VIANNEY

NYPriest.com

STEWARDSHIP REPORT

07/02/2017 \$13,465.80 07/09/ 2017 \$10,672.92

Thank you for your continued support of your Parish and all its efforts for the gospel.

REGINA COELI / ST. PAUL

2 Harvey Street * Hyde Park, NY 12538 Mulford Avenue * Staatsburg, NY

Phone: 845-229-2134 * FAX: 845-229-1668 * Web: www.reginacoelihydepark.com * Email: frontdesk@reginacoelihp.org

FIFTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME - JULY 16, 2017

Safety First

On Tuesday afternoon, June 20, 2017, a rather frightening note expressing virulent-Catholicism (its contents so offensive that they cannot be expressed in this notice) was taped to the front door of the church building. What is particularly distressing is that this act occurred in broad daylight. The note was given to the Hyde Park Police Department and an investigation into its source continues.

This incident serves as a reminder to exercise vigilance during our times of prayer in the church. Thanks to Vector security, security cameras have been installed at all 3 entrances to the church, as well as at the rectory.

WELCOME FATHER THOMAS LUTZ!

His Eminence Cardinal Timothy Dolan has appointed Father Thomas Lutz, longtime parochial vicar and later-pastor of Saint Augustine's Church, Highlands, Ulster County as chaplain at Our Lady of Lourdes High School in Poughkeepsie. Since there is not a priest residence at Lourdes, Father Lutz inquired about residency at Regina Coeli, which I enthusiastically accepted. Ordained in 1993, Father Lutz will be given the canonical status of "residency." Please note that Father will not be not be a parochial vicar here and I am fully aware that his responsibilities of daily Mass and pastoral care at Lourdes will free him up to assist our parish only on Sundays.

Father Lutz is no stranger to Hyde Park. A native of Poughkeepsie, Father Lutz's father was the long-time proprietor of a drugstore on 9G in East Park. Father Lutz has relatives, friends, and acquaintances here at Regina Coeli. Looks like a perfect fit! We will be seeing Father Lutz on Sunday's beginning in September.

---Fr. Michael Morris

Please pray for our loved ones serving in the Military...

Paul S. Davis, Army Reserve Christopher Delgado, Lieutenant, 82nd Airborne, Army NC Vincent DeSantola, Pvt. Marines, North Carolina Staff Sargent Patrick E. Dixon, Hurlburt Field A.F.B., Florida Chris Kondysar, Hurlburt Field A.F.B., Florida Thomas summers, Major, Army, Camp Casey, Korea James Van Norstrand, 2nd Lt., Army, Fort Benning, Ga. Kevin Woods, Colonel, US Army

SPECIAL ADVERTISER RECOGNITION

GOD BLESS AMERICA

WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER

".....they look but do not see and hear but do not listen or understand....." Learn how to listen and understand your spouse on the next Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend, August 11-13. For more information or to register visit our website at www.org or call Peter & Sheila Oprysko at 201-561-9367.

Father Pani's Return to India

I know and fully understand the concerns about Father Pani's rather quick departure from Regina Coeli last month. Light can be shone on this event through the following timeline.

On Wednesday, May 3, 2017, Father Pani departed for India for his customary visit to his homeland. Midpoint in that time, on Thursday, June 1, 2017, I received an e-mail, dated Tuesday, May 31, 2017, from Father Pani, informing me that he would be departing Regina Coeli for the Church of Saint Lucy, the Bronx, quote "...after I come back." The exact date of his departure from our parish was not made clear.

Fr. Pani's May 31 e-mail certainly came as a great surprise to our staff and me, but kind sentiments were expressed toward the parish, the staff of Regina Coeli, and myself. The following is an excerpt from the e-mail:

Fr., I have an opportunity to serve in the Parish of Saint Lucy in [the] Bronx. Though I have a great love for Regina Coeli that I cannot lose from my heart, yet I think I should have a different faith experience in St. Lucy that might be good to me.

However, upon Father's return on Wednesday, June 21, 2017, events took on a new direction. Firstly, Father returned with an undisclosed illness and was unable to offer Masses that following weekend. Although upon his return, Father did inform me that he would be leaving Regina Coeli for Saint Lucy's on Saturday, July 1; on Wednesday, June 28, after morning daily Mass, Father Pani told me that he would be leaving the parish that very afternoon and the following day, would return to India, to stay with his sister and recover from his illness for a month, with the intentions of eventually going back to a parish somewhere in New York, but *not* to Saint Lucy's, which desperately needed a new parochial vicar immediately and with no delay.

The standard completion of "separation papers" required by the office of Priest Personnel of the Archdiocese of New York, when a priest serving in the Archdiocese of New York leaves a parish for a new assignment, necessitated my contacting Msgr. Edward Weber, Director of Priest Personnel. In a conversation with Msgr. Weber on Wednesday morning, June 28, I was informed that since Father Pani was not seeking "incardination" as a priest of the Archdiocese of New York (a formal canonical process where a priest of another diocese, and in this case, the Archdiocese of New York), he would be subject to archdiocesan regulations requiring international priests to depart the archdiocese after five years of residency. Father Pani had been serving in the Archdiocese of New York for seven years and with that Msgr. Weber informed me that in compliance with archdiocesan policy, Father Pani's service in the Archdiocese of New York would be completed as of July 1, 2017.

So as is quite evident, all of these events pieced together rather rapidly. The good news is that we received an e-mail from Father Pani on Wednesday, July 5 informing us that his health has greatly improved. Blessings to Father Pani as he begins a new chapter of his priesthood in his homeland. The good people of Regina Coeli are most grateful for his apostolate in Hyde Park. As soon as his new address in India is available to us, it will be published in our parish bulletin. In the meantime, the greatest gift that we can give to Father Pani is prayer.

REGINA COELI / ST. PAUL

2 Harvey Street * Hyde Park, NY 12538 Mulford Avenue * Staatsburg, NY

Phone: 845-229-2134 * FAX: 845-229-1668 * Web: www.reginacoelihydepark.com * Email: frontdesk@reginacoelihp.org

FIFTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME - JULY 16, 2017

ADORATION CHAPEL

Please note that the chapel will be available for prayer Mondays, 9:30am to 5:00pm and Tuesdays through Fridays, 7:00am to 5:00pm.



EUCHARISTIC ADORATION

Available times that need coverage: Please call Joan @ 229.2983, Janet @ 229.5378 or Don @ 229.5920 if you can spend an hour with Our Lord. Hours needed: Tuesday, 12 Noon, Wednesday 11:00am and Friday 11:00am.



Laura Ames
Jazmine Cappillino
Mitchell Dankirt
David Freer
Ollie Gorr
Gail Helwig
Patricia Kelly
Bertha Lampson
Audrey Marie Michael
Aly Procktor
Rob Riveria
Harry Slobodian
Fr. Peter Vianney

Ann Arata Ray Choinsky Crystal Dearborn John Frederichs Ben Gould Donnie Imperati Julie Kiander Bonnie Laurino Judith Petro Joan Quigley Bob Shore Collum Tartter

Kathy Clonan
Pat Delissio
Rita Froehlich
Angelik Guthrie
Laurie Jacobs
Pat Laliberti
Pamela Nollen
Thomas Petro
Mark Quirk
Anne Slobodian
Ann Vermehren
Danielle Flanagan

Paul Becker

HYDE PARK KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

Clyde Wonderly

Used Clothing Drop-Off Shed, 1278 Rt. 9G, Please bag & tie your donations.

RECEIPTS AVAILABLE.

All proceeds will be used to serve our community.

ROSARY PRAYER SERVICE – Hosted by the Hyde Park

Knights of Columbus as part of the Council's 5th Sunday

Rosary Program. At Regina Coeli Church,

Immediately Following the July 29, 5:00pm Mass.

The LEARNING CENTER @ REGINA COELI

The Learning Center at Regina Coeli - WE ARE OPEN FOR THE SUMMER!! Summer Enrichment begins on July 10 – August 18, Monday to Thursday, 10:00 to 12:00 or 12:30 to 2:30. Tutoring still available from First Grade through High School and Adults. Summer Regents review!! Phone: 845-518-9056. WEBSITE: thelearningcenterrcc.com;

Email: info@TheLearningCenterAtReginaCoeli.or

REGINA COELI RELIGIOUS EDUCATION

For more information, call Kathie Depew @ 229-9139 or e-mail: mrskdepew@reginacoelihp.org

RCIA PROGRAM AT REGINA COELI CHURCH...contact the Religious Education office at 229-9139 or leave a message for Deacon Mark @ 229-2134.

BEREAVEMENT MINISTRY at Regina Coeli -. If you or someone you know might benefit from such a meeting, or if you would like more information contact Deacon Peter Dalmer @ 229-2134 or Janet Swartvager @ 889-4756.

REGINA COELI NURSING HOME MINISTRY – People needed to bring the Good news to people living at home or in nursing homes. Generally Monday's and Saturday's...about 2-4 hours every three months. Please contact Deacon Peter at the rectory for more information and to volunteer.

St. VINCENT DePAUL –In today's Gospel, we hear the story of the sower and we know that "some seed fell on rich soil, and produce fruit, a hundred or sixty or thirty fold." This week by putting a gift in the St. Vincent de Paul Poor Box, know that together they will produce fruit a hundred fold. PLEASE CALL THE SOCIETY OF ST. VINCENT DE PAUL AT 845-332-2013 SO THAT TOGETHER WE CAN HELP THOSE WHO ARE HUNGRY.

WE ARE SELLING DISCOUNT CARDS FOR Poughkeepsie FOR \$12. Contact us at 845-332-2013 for details

Follow us on Facebook

https://www.facebook.com/svdp.rchp/

Follow us on Twitter

https://twitter.com/SVdP RCHP

Follow us on Instagram

https://.instagram.com/svdprchp12538

Catholic Widows & Widowers of Dutchess & Putnam Counties will meet July 18 at 7:00pm in the Parish meeting Room at St. Kateri Church, LaGrangeville, NY.

Weekday Parking Concerns,

Center for Physical Therapy essed to have good neighbors i

Our parish is blessed to have good neighbors in the Center for Physical Therapy across from the church on Harvey Street. We are most grateful that they allow parishioners to park in their lot on Saturday evenings and Sundays. However, it has been brought to the attention of the rectory that some of our parishioners park in the lot on weekdays for the 9:00 a.m. Mass. The Center has asked ever so kindly that we not use their parking lot on weekdays, in that the lot is essential for patients who may have mobility issues. Fortunately, Regina Coeli has a large parking lot on the south side of the church for use by parishioners.